BOARD MEETING MINUTES

For July 5, 2012
Attending trustees were President Ross Saunders, Mitch Hulburt, Jack Yarbrough, Vicki Karuzas, Peg Stecky, and Phil DeLeo.  President Ross Saunders called the meeting to order at 7:10.    

Guests included: Keely Saunders.
President Ross Saunders distributed the meeting addenda and asked for approval.  Jack moved to approve the agenda, and Peg seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.

Minutes:  Ross gave the board a few minutes to read through the minutes of the June 7th Board Meeting.  He asked for a motion to approve the minutes.  Vicki moved to approve the minutes, and Mitch seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report: Because our treasurer Michael could not be at the meeting, we had no Treasurer’s Report to discuss or approve.
Old Business:
Tennis/Basketball Court Repair: Jack reported that the resurfacing is under way, and the repairing of the fence is soon to follow. 

Pea Gravel in Kids’ Toys and Swings: This project is waiting for a reply from the vendor.  Jack will see that it gets completed.     

Stump Grinding:  Peg contacted a stump grinder who, not only removed the stump in the parking strip, but also took out low limbs and other stumps inside the park.  Nice job, Peg.  
Ropes Around Swimming Area: Ross has all ropes and floats in storage, waiting for the anchors to be installed.    

Tree Trim: Peg received a quote from Buck of $800.  Jack made a motion to go ahead and hire Buck.  Peg seconded the motion, and it was approved unanimously.    
Restroom Time-Lock Door Latches: Ross reported that the bathroom locks have been installed, and are working well.  The board decided to wait until Fall when usage is less to change over to the new key system.  The board also discussed the same locking system for the tennis courts to reduce vandalism. 
Pedestrian Gate Bollards: Jack has completed building one of the bollards, and is still looking for material to complete the other two.  

Picnic Tables: Peg reported that Mike Kennedy replaced the broken boards on table benches.  Thanks, Mike.
Painting of Buildings: Jack stated that the painting is to begin on July 11th.

Park Security: Vicki announced that she is still working with the security company to set up a complete understanding of security expectations and guidelines.
New Business:

Gift of Thanks: Ross introduced the idea of a gift card of thanks to Darren Butler for his diligent work on keeping items and minutes posted to our website.  The board agreed.  Phil made a motion to give a $50 gift card, and Peg seconded the motion.  It was approved unanimously. 
Removal of Cement Block Pedestals:  Peg will contact Duncan to see if he will remove the Hibachi cement pedestal blocks in the picnic area for less than $600. Removing these unused blocks will allow room for more picnic tables. The board will discuss this further at our next meeting. 
Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:20.
The next board meeting will be on August 2nd.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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